HE DID IT AGAIN! Jerry Fowler made his third (3), hole-in-one in as many months. A five iron on number eight. Amazing feat Jerry. You can stop now.

Weather has made it hit and miss for playing golf lately, and I want to thank those who have helped us cover and uncover the greens. It's not an easy job but necessary to prevent winter damage. THANK YOU! That reminds me, I need to buy some more Aleve for these aching bones.

After meeting with reps from CAFB, Lion Hills, Elm Lake and West Point, we are planning a little competition between us. Two, 2- man teams in a scramble format for nine holes of match play per month, beginning in April. Points will add up and a final competition will be held in Sept. If you would like to participate in this just let us know.

The Board, is open to any ideas you may have to increase our membership. Let us know if you have a magic formula. We've been in serious discussion and may want/need to move our annual meeting up to March so we can discuss options and get an early start on any member approved programs. LET US HEAR FROM YOU!

The Tournament Committee will soon have a schedule out. Please support them by playing in at least one...it will help prevent having another end of year assessment.

Hat's off to Doug Murrah for painting the trim around the doorways in the Clubhouse. Great job Doug!

Stay warm.

For the Board of Directors

Roger Wade